	whaley bridge town council

	Mechanics Institute, Market Street, Whaley Bridge, High Peak, SK23 7AA
Town Clerk: Mrs S Raybould Tel:  01663 733068  
e-mail:  whaleybridgetowncouncil@supanet.com



	Meeting:
	Town Council

	Date:
	11th February 2010

	Time:
	7.30pm

	Venue:
	Mechanics Institute



	Present:


	Councillors Taylor (Chairman), Goldfinch, Mrs Linda Leather,  Susanne Lomas, Pritchard, Swift, A Wild, R Wild and Mrs Anne Winter. 




MINUTES 

	C09/157
	Apologies for Absence 

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Jean Horsfall. Lomax & Bowden.  PCSO Tracy Jones and PC Andy Crosthwaite.



	C09/158
	Declarations of Members Interests (4)

Declarations were received from:

Councillor

Agenda Item
 Nature of Interest

Cllr Pritchard

        17

Member of HPBC






Chair:WBSA Management Committee

Cllr Goldfinch
        17

Member of Sports Assoc. Executive






Cllr Ray Wild

        14(6)

Member of Goyt Valley Brass Band

Cllr Mrs Leather
        17

Member of HPBC






WBSA Committee Member

                  

	C09/159
	Open Forum
Cllr Ray Wild declared an interest and left the meeting.  Charles Woodward from Goyt Valley Brass Band requested support for his application for a grant for the band.

Mr Geoff Sullivan requested that the council send a letter to Sgt Tim Barlow expressing thanks to him and his team for organising a youth disco at the Mechanics Institute on 13th November 2009.

Mr Geoff Sullivan expressed concern that High Peak Community Housing had not used local contractors for the recent refurbishments of local authority owned housing.  Cllr Taylor stated that there were legal constraints on the tendering process which may affect this type of contract.



	C09/160
	Minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 14th January 2010

RESOLVED:  That the minutes of the Town Council Meeting held on 14th January 2010 were a true and correct record and the Chair was authorised to sign them.



	C09/161
	Accounts for Payment

It was RESOLVED that the accounts as listed below should be authorised for payment.
Chq

Payee

Description

Amount             

1797

DALC

Local Council Review Subs

13.50

1798

Peartree Print

Stationery

19.98

1799

Stanway Electrical Ltd

Xmas tree work

111.63

1800

Johnston Publishing Ltd

Grants & Donations Advert

73.70

1801

Bentham td

Ink cartridges

38.60

1802

DCC

New bus shelter/Soldier Dick

4704.24

1803

F Frodsham/Piranha Gdns

Grit distribution 

410.00

1804

Peartree Print

Newsletter printing

196.23

1805

Mechanics Institute 

February account

532.10

1806

Shelter Maintenance Co

Bus shelter cleaning

48.41

1807

Cash

Petty cash Feb 2010

39.17

0293

Calor Gas Ltd

SA – Gas standing charge

21.85

                           TOTAL    £

6209.41


	C09/162
	Correspondence
1. Peak Park Parishes Forum – alerting members to contents of this letter about LDF Consultation when considering the latest request from PDNPA for comments on preferred approach for its core strategy, sought by 26th February2010.

2. DCC – Derbyshire Directory e-mail alert requesting nominations for people or places to be honoured by a Blue Plaque by 31st January 2010.

3. HPCH – Tenant community awards nominations form, deadline Friday 23rd July 2010.

4. Ringmaster – looking to recruit two Independent Members. Closing date 11th Feb.

5. Cllr Pritchard – copy e-mail for information about Access Alliance Program funding for sustainable transport schemes.

6. Cllr Goldfinch – e-mail about missing lampposts at Stoneheads Rise.
Cllr Goldfinch reported that the lampposts would be reinstated.
7. Ringmaster – report on safe and peaceful Christmas and New Year.

8. Ringmaster – Community praise for snow efforts.

9. DCC – thanks to Parish Councils participating in Operation Relentless and notice of opportunities for additional schemes in the New Year to address areas from graffiti removal to ditching works and beyond.

10. Ringmaster – request for reports on signs of badger baiting.

11. Ringmaster – informing of BT e-mails scam.

12. Ringmaster – notice of ‘Your Police – Your Say’ consultation event due on 8th February 2010 at The Dome has been postponed until further notice.

13. Cllr Jon Goldfinch – e-mail correspondence about Stoneheads Rise missing lampposts.

14. Cllr John Pritchard – copies of e-mails about deep hole in Canal Towpath near FV.

15. Cllr John Pritchard – copies of e-mails about planning application HPK/2009/0694 for 25 Orchard Road and PROW FP113.

16. DCC – e-mail list of Furness Vale Grit Bins.

17. IWPS – 174 Newsletter January 2010.

18. NALC – e-mail congratulations and confirmation that we are now eligible to use  the Power of Wellbeing

19. Central Area Town & Parish Council Group – notes from meeting 20th January 2010.

20. Cllr Pritchard – copy e-mail from Mark Eastwood with WB Station major refurbishment information (Circulated)
21. Cllr Goldfinch – e-mail re budget for resurfacing of MUGA.

22. Cllr Goldfinch – copy of e-mail to Cllr J Haken re Public Pride Campaign and Dog Fouling and request for  dog fouling agenda item.

23. HPBC – information on PACE training and enforcement figures for the last six months as requested by Central Area Five Councils.

24. DCC – Neil Hickman response regarding gritting of dangerous exit road junctions.  Copy to be placed on the notice board.
25. Ringmaster – warning about telephone contact from persons claiming to be working on behalf of BT fraudulently obtaining cash from residents.

26. DD&HPAP – Agenda for meeting on 9th February at County Hall Matlock.

27. NALC – forwarding questionnaire for student dissertation ‘Does Quality Parish Council Status produce Quality Councils?’

28. Action for Market Towns – information on booking for North Yorkshire Shop Local Seminar on Thursday 25th February in Knaresborough.

29. Jonathan England Ltd – two copies of plans proposed for conversion of former Taxal Lodge School

30. Cllr Goldfinch – e-mail requesting agenda item Pavilion/MUGA lease.(Circulated) 

31. WB/Tymbark Twinning -  notice of competition to design new logo. (Circulated)
32. Cllr Pritchard – copy of HPBC Capital Expenditure Sub-Committee information on Second Bridge for meeting on 4th February.




33. DALC –Circular 04/2010 – Additional Training 2010


Circular 05/2010 – General Circular
 

Circular 06/2010 – Local Council Review Subscriber form
 

Circular 07/2010 – Level of Burial Fees (England)
 

Circular 08/2010 – Employment of  self-employed clerks 
 

Confirmation of presentation of our Quality Status re-



accreditation certificate on 11th March 2010 by Alan Cooke

 
Circular 09/2010 – General Circular
 

Circular 10/2010 – Standing Orders for Local Councils plus 


related training to be held on 28th April 2010
 

Letter urging responses be sent to PDNPA on consultation on 

preferred approaches for the PDNP Core Strategy.

34. Suzy Kelsall – e-mail information about Restaurant boat – Judith Mary II.

35. MSSAS – confirming agreement to terms for continuation of lease for fishing rights at Brookfield Pond for a further five years.

36. DCC – ROW Minor Maintenance Scheme2009/2010 claim reminder.

37. Cllr Jean Horsfall – Web Group meeting information.

38. Ringmaster – reminder for walkers need to control dogs, particularly on farmland.

39. Ringmaster – cannabis plant seize information.

40. Ringmaster – Magnitude Events website ticket booking complaints information.

41. Carole Machin – response from ParkingCCTV about issues at WB Station.

42. WB Before & After School Club – letter of thanks for donation received.

43. HPBC – e-mail copy of response from BT about Bridgemont payphone.

44. DD & HP Accessibility Partnership meeting papers 9th February 2010.

45. Derbyshire Constabulary – ‘Have Your Say’ report for 2009.

46. RAD –  Newsletter, ‘The Playing Field’

47. HPBC – Annual Report 2009/10

48. NSPCC – Helpline support information.

49. NCVO – membership  information and application form.

50. Children’s Workforce Development Council 2009 – information brochure.

51. HPBC – Playground & maintenance report sheet for January 2010.

52. HPBC – Final Notification for the retention and repair of the public call box at Bridgemont.

53. DCC – Temporary Closure notice for WB Footpath 113 (Whole) to facilitate public safety during excavation works and laying of services from 29th January 2010 to 19th February 2010 and also from 20th February to 01 July 2010.

54. DCC – Big Choices Report – seeking views on planning for waste. (March Agenda)

55. Valuation Office – estimate of charges for valuation of Library and Council office for rent purposes and Sports Pavilion & MUGA for insurance purposes. (Circulated)
56. East Midlands Fire & Rescue Service – Control Centre Report

57. Email from Parking & CCTV @ staffsmoorlands.gov (Carol Machin) re: parking issues at drop-off point, Platform 2, WB Station.

58. Email from Mike Morris, HPBC, re: Goyt River Bridge and requests to businesses on the Bingswood Industrial Estate for support for the bid.



	C09/163
	Precept and Budget Estimates 2010/2011
RESOLVED:  That the Final Draft 3 be agreed and a precept of £70,552 be approved for the financial year 2010 – 2011.



	C09/164
	Valuations for reviewing Library Rent, Clerk’s Office, Sports Pavilion and MUGA
A quotation was received from the District Valuation Service (John Murray) to carry out valuations for the library, clerk’s office (for rent review purposes) and for the Sports Pavilion and MUGA for rebuilding and insurance purposes.

RESOLVED:  To accept the quotation from the DVS up to a maximum of £720 to carry out the valuations for the library, Clerk’s Office, Sports Pavilion and MUGA.



	C09/165
	Annual Community Award Project
It was agreed to discuss this subject again at the March meeting giving members more time to consider the process for this award.



	C09/166
	Cultivation of Highway Land (DCC) at Junction of Chapel Road/Elnor Lane/Cotton Close

A letter was received from DCC seeking consent from WBTC to accept the terms for cultivating the highway land at the junction of Chapel Road/Elnor Lane/Cotton Close for bulb planting.

RESOLVED:  To set up a sub-committee comprising Cllrs Goldfinch, Pritchard and Swift to consider the implications regarding sponsorship and ongoing maintenance of sites adopted for cultivation of DCC highway land.



	C09/167
	Grants and Donations

The following grants and donations were approved:


   £

1. Whaley Bridge Welldressing Group



100.00


2. New Mills & District Volunteer Centre



100.00


3. Whaley Bridge Band






200.00  


4. Furness Vale Field Day Committee



350.00


5. Powderkegs Border Morris Dancing Team


100.00


6. Goyt Valley Brass






100.00
(Cllr Ray Wild declared an interest and left the meeting)


7. Whaley Bridge Rose Queen Festival Committee


200.00


8. Whaley Bridge Parent and Toddler Group



  50.00


9. Abigail Phillips ‘Valentine Market “




   NIL 
in aid of Action Medical Research.                                                     
(Not approved as not for a local charity/organisation)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                        
















TOTAL    £
1200.00


	C09/168
	Dog Fouling
Cllr Goldfinch suggested that a bylaw could be introduced in the Memorial Park to prevent dog fouling along with appropriate signage possibly funded through the HPBC Going Local Scheme.

It was agreed that dogs should be on leads within the new children's playing area proposed as part of the Heritage Lottery Fund Bid for refurbishing the Memorial Park.  It was also suggested that dogs should be on leads except for a designated area set aside for dogs off leads to deter dog fouling and possible nuisance to other members of the public using the park.

It was noted that HPBC intended to employ covert teams to monitor dog fouling.

It was agreed that further representations should be made to HPBC to introduce initiatives to prevent dog fouling as part of the HLF bid which will be determined in September 2010.



	C09/169
	Development Plans for Taxal Lodge
A letter was received from Jonathan England together with drawings illustrating the proposed planning application to convert Taxal Lodge into 14 residential dwellings.  The planning application is currently being validated by HPBC.  

RESOLVED:  To invite Jonathan England to give a presentation on the proposed development at the beginning of the March Town Council Meeting (11th March 2010).

	C09/170
	Sports Pavilion/MUGA Lease
WBTC currently has a 25-year lease with HPBC for the Sports Pavilion and Multi-Use Games Area, with 17 years remaining.

It was noted that Whaley Bridge Football Club would be prepared to take over the lease if the MUGA was resurfaced.  The bid to the Heritage Lottery Fund for refurbishing the Memorial Park is to be submitted by the end of March and a final decision is expected by the end of September 2010.  Implications for the future use and leasing of the Sports Pavilion and MUGA need to be discussed in connection with the HLF bid.

Concern was expressed that if the lease is transferred to WBFC then conditions should be imposed to ensure that multi-sports use and access to the facility by the general public should be maintained.

WBTC agreed to consider supporting a transfer of the lease in principle providing certain conditions were met, pending further discussions with HPBC and WBFC.







Signed as a true and correct record of the meeting.

                                 .…………………………………………………..Chair   

List of Abbreviations:

Cllr


Councillor

WBTC


Whaley Bridge Town Council

HPBC


High Peak Borough Council

DCC


Derbyshire County Council

PDNPA

Peak District National Park Authority

PDSEG

Peak District Sustainable Energy Group

WBA


Whaley Bridge Association

W3


Whaley Water Weekend

SA


Sports Association

MUGA

Multi-Use Games Area

PC


Police Constable

PCSO


Police Community Support Officer

SNT


Safer Neighbourhoods Team

HP&HV CRP

High Peak & Hope Valley Community Rail Partnership

NALC


National Association of Local Councils

DALC


Derbyshire Association of Local Councils

DRCC


Derbyshire Rural Community Council

SLCC


Society of Local Council Clerks

CVS


Council for Voluntary Services

CAB


Citizens Advice Bureau

EMDA


East Midlands Development Agency

DDEP


Derby & Derbyshire Economic Partnership

DEP (now)

Derbyshire Economic Partnership

DDHPAP

Derbyshire Dales and High Peak Accessibility Partnership

HPCH


High Peak Community Housing

RAD


Rural Action Derbyshire

SEMMMS

South East Manchester Multi Modal Study

HLF


Heritage Lottery Fund

WBFC


Whaley Bridge Football Club
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